

  ACTON TRUSSELL, BEDNALL & TEDDESLEY HAY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON Wednesday 19th June 2024 
at 8.00 pm in the Parish Community Centre.
Present A Thompson (Chair) S Calvert, B Underhill, , D Marsden, T Parrott, B Dellicompagni

D Cllr A Adams No members of the public                               in attendance Clerk D W Wright
Public Session
None
Apologies:, D Cllr S Harpur-Wallis   Cllr T Williams, B Wyatt
24.063 Declarations of interest:  
Cllr Parrott declared a non-financial interest in the land identified in the proposed SSDC plan for development. 

24.064   Co-option of Councillor.  One vacancy remains but no nominations have been received.

24.065 Minutes
The minutes of the meeting of 22nd May had been circulated previously and were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
24.066   Matters Arising      
Representations had been submitted to South Staffordshire Council about the local plan. These had been put onto the correct forms and confirmation of their receipt had been obtained.  1 from the Parish Council and 4 from the public plus 1 on behalf of the residents. Thes had been prepared by Cllr Wyatt with extensive advice from two planning consultants. The Parish Council had agreed to fund this support but a crowdfunding page has been setup for members of the public to contribute to the costs of the public meetings, posters etc as well as the planning advice.

. The reorganization of the Charity Trusts associated with the Community Centre was still ongoing.
24.067  County Councillors Report.  No Report
24.068 District Councillors Report   Cllr A Adams   
The application for extending Strangford  lower Penkridge Road has been withdrawn. The application for development at Bank Top was previously approved and the proposed development is now reduced in size. The grant application by Bednall was unsuccessful but they can apply again. The Bednall Fete held at Long Meadow was successful. Cllr Adams is not supporting the proposed district plan.
.
24.069 Parish Plan 
a) Community Centre & Recreation Field. 

. A meeting has been held between the Management Committee and the Parish Councillors and discussed the suggested plans of the Management Committee. Polices have been redrafted and circulated to the Trustees ready for implementation. A conservatory is now being planned.
b) Environment and Climate Change.

The trees on Top Road/Acton Hill have been felled but the hedge is still too high. A request has been made to trim the trees in Hempits Grove play area.  The hedge by the bus stop is overhanging the defibrillator and it will be cut back.
c) Highways.

The Parish Council has made a part payment of £2700 to SSDC for the supply of two Speed Indicator Devices, poles and installation. A third unit will be ordered directly . Some confusion over the provision of poles and suggestions of using lampposts instead. This is not feasible in the parish and it is intended to use solar powered units.  The Diocesan authority have reapproached the Parish Council regarding the cutting of grass along their paths from the Bednall Car Park. The Parish Council is willing to include this subject to a satisfactory agreement about use of the school playing field for Bednall events and particularly by children outside school hours.
24.070 Finance
a) The accounts for the year up to 19th June were presented. The Investment account is currently £40,596.04.  The Current account cashbook balance was £10,544.00 The Parish Council had been reimbursed for the net cost of a defibrillator and two cast iron benches. It had also received Crowd Fund donated money in respect of its actions in objecting to the proposed inclusion of the site 36c,Wildwood, in the Local Plan 
b) Payment had been made between meetings for

 Ditton Services -grass June2024    Standing Order          £  907.00
HugoFox – website -Stading order

             £    23.99
David Olgivie – Memorial benches

             £ 3845.80
Imperatrive Training Ltd –Defibrilator


£ 1074.00

AJM Planning Associates



£ 2000.00

Urban Vision Planning advice



£   144.00

SPCA – training courses



£     60.00

c) The following cheques were agreed for payment.

Clerks salary –(less tax) June 2024
  

  
£     390.00

Inland Revenue (PAYE)




 
£       78.00








Total      £   468.00 




Effective Cashbook balance £ 10,076.00
24.071 Planning   The following planning applications are awaiting a decision.

24/00519/FUL McDonalds Acton Court Acton Gate

Proposed installation of two rapid charging electric vehicle stations.

I The Parish Council did not object but wishes to encourage a no right turn requirement from the site

24/00497 /FULHH Ashcroft Meadow Lane Acton Trussell

Storage Outbuilding

24/00408/FULHH Bryher Cottage Common Lane Bednall

Conversion and extension of outbuildings to form ancillary study & playroom

24/00408/FULHH  Fairmont  Top Road Acton Trussell

Single storey rear extension

24/00234/FULHH Strangford Lower Penkridge Road Acton Trussell

Two storey and single storey front extension – withdrawn  
24.072 Correspondence

Many objections to the proposed district plan
Naming of Affordable Housing Development. The Parish Council proposed the name Coopers Meadow, which is a former name for the field having been linked to a former brewey in Bednall. 
24.073 Risks   Potholes, footpath surfaces and drains. 
The potholes on Teddesley Road have been repaired
24.074 Next meeting 

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday17th July 2024 
at 8.00pm in the Parish Community Centre.  
The meeting was closed at 9.23 pm
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